
February 2024 

Principal: Roger Pell          Assistant Principal: Rosa Arena 

Dear Parents,  

Welcome to our first newsletter of 2024. A special welcome is extended to all our new families, as well as those 

who have been with us previously. We are always excited to meet new families and look forward to supporting 

you and your children throughout the learning journey during their vitally important school years. 

We have 38 new Foundation students, with an overall enrolment figure of 265. 

We have had an excellent start to the year. Our Foundation students and other new students have all settled in 

beautifully, and all the children have made a very positive start to their schooling.  

We are very excited to have 6 classes in our brand new building for the very first time.  This new building re-

placed an old administration and classroom building that was built in 1962.  The facilities and space are excep-

tional and we know how lucky our children and teachers are to be working in that new space. 

All our classes now take place in excellent facilities.  

As always, we continue to have an excellent tone of behavior among the children, both inside the class and in the 

yard. It has been great to see the older children looking after the newer students, and generally acting out our 

motto of “Caring and Sharing” in 2024. 

 

Term 1 finishes on Thursday March 28, at 2.30pm. 

 

 A brief history of Fawkner Primary School. In the 1960s it was recognised that new suburbs like Fawkner need-

ed new schools, to cope with the population growth after World War 2. The original Fawkner Primary School 

was already operational, situated on Lynch Rd, and was opened in 1910.  

A new school, Fawkner East Primary School was built in 1962. This was on the site of our school (Lorne St) 

There was also another school, Fawkner North Primary School that operated in Baird St., off Major Rd. This was 

also built in the 1960s. 

However in the 1980s there were decreasing enrolments at all 3 schools and the education department decided 

that there were too many schools in the suburb and combined all 3 schools on the grounds of what was then the 

Fawkner East primary school site, and re-named it as Fawkner Primary School. 

The school has operated since 1988 as Fawkner Primary School. The original Fawkner Primary School site in 

Lynch Rd is now the Buddhist temple. 

The original Fawkner North school was the original building for the Darul Ulum Islamic school.  

We are a Govt. school, with most of our funding coming from the state Government. We are a secular school, 

meaning we are not a school that teaches religion. 

 



Nut products:  We have students who have a chronic allergy to nut products. This allergy is extremely serious 

and potentially life-threatening. We ask that all parents NOT send to school foods that contain nuts, particularly 

nutella, peanut butter and snack bars like Snickers, Picnic and even muesli bars that contain nuts. A reaction 

can even be triggered by the child touching equipment or furniture that has been touched by someone who has 

eaten a nut product. We realize this may cause inconvenience to you, but ask that you find other fillings for sand-

wiches for your children and not send products to school that contain nuts in the interests of safety for others. 

We also ask you to reinforce with your children the importance of washing their hands after meals. 

Assembly:  Our whole school assembly will continue to take place on Mondays in the BER building at 3.00pm. 

Classroom Cuisine:  Our lunch order program has started again. The lunch orders are available on Wednesdays 

and Thursdays again this year. The school uses an outside group to prepare lunches and all orders and payments 

are done online, and are independent of the school. The company delivers to the school and then student moni-

tors will deliver the lunch orders to the classes . One suggestion is that parents should order food that doesn’t 

need to be heated as there is a considerable amount of time from when the orders leave the suppler until they 

arrive here at our school .If you haven’t  registered to order lunchtime meals, please go to:  

https://classroomcuisine.com.au  

First Parent Teacher meeting date:  Please keep Thursday February 22nd free as this is the date of our first Par-

ent and Teacher meeting 

Breakfast Club:  We continue to offer breakfast for children on a Tuesday and Thursday morning in the staff 

room. Children have a choice of cereal, toast, fruit and Milo. Children are able to attend from 8.15 until 8.50. This 

begins again next week on Tuesday Feb 13 . 

For new parents, please be advised this is totally optional. Children do not have to come for breakfast but if they 

do, we will provide a healthy breakfast for them in the staff room and ensure they are outside to get to their 

lineup in time for the start of the school day. 

Our school communication portals: At our school, we use two main forms of communication to parents: Sentral 

for Parents and Class Dojo. Sentral is our whole-school platform where parents can access student reports, ap-

prove student absences, pay and approve excursions etc. Class Dojo is our platform in which our classrooms pre-

sent student work samples to parents, receive ‘Dojo’ points for positive behaviour as well as a great tool to com-

municate with your child’s classroom teacher. 

Coming to school on time: It is important for students to be at school ready for line up at 8.57, so they partici-

pate in the whole day’s learning. It is also important that children are not dropped at school too early. School 

supervision of students begins at 8.45 when teachers are on Yard Duty. Children who are outside before this are 

unsupervised. If parents need to drop children at school early, we have Before School Care (as well as After 

School Care) that is available. 

Traffic:  The speed limit around schools in 40k.p.h. This is to help keep everyone safe. Could parents please en-

sure they obey this speed limit around the school to help prevent injury. We also ask parents to observe safe 

parking practices when picking up children. There is ample parking in Tyrrell Crescent where parents can park 

and walk into the school via the back gate. Could parents please pass this on to carers who may be picking up 

children.   

 

 

 

 

School Terms 2024 
Term 1:  30 January—28 March (2.30 finish) 
Term 2:  15 April—28 June (2.30 finish) 

EVERY DAY 
COUNTS 













PERSONAL PROPERTY 

Fawkner Primary School understands that students may sometimes like to bring items of personal property to 

school, on excursion or other school activity.  

The Department of Education and Training does not have insurance for personal property of staff, students, and 

visitors. Fawkner Primary School does not take responsibility for items of personal property that are lost, stolen or 

damaged at school or during school activities. Damage to personal property brought to school is the responsibility 

of the owner of that property.  

Fawkner Primary School encourages students not to bring items of value to school, or to obtain appropriate insur-

ance for such items.  

If students bring items of value to school, they will be confiscated and stored securely at the School Office until the 

Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund 

 

If you hold a current Health Care Card could you please come to the office and provide us a with a copy and  

complete a form. 







 










